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Abstract

As of now, neither the Consumer Price Index (CPI) nor the Producer Price Index (PPI) is seasonally adjusted by the national statistics agencies of most nations. This reflects, in part, a reluctance to revise these price series, with revisions being inevitable for the seasonally adjusted series produced using methods such as X11 and X12. Nevertheless, there is interest in finding conceptually acceptable and operationally tractable ways of including seasonal products in consumer and producer indexes without introducing a lot of seasonal fluctuation.
The paper discusses different methods for dealing with seasonal products that national statistical agencies can produce for analytical purposes. Strongly seasonal products cause serious problems in conventional month-to-month price indexes. However, these problems are largely resolved by using indexes that compare the prices for the same month in different years. Year-over-year monthly indexes can be combined to form an annual index. Calendar year annual year-over-year indexes are explored as are non-calendar year annual indexes, called rolling year indexes. These are the types of indexes statistical agencies should compute on a regulars basis to help identify price trends and to use for inflation monitoring. 
